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Dear Parents / Caregivers, 

A very warm welcome to the 2020 year and to Wodonga West Children’s 
Centre. We have had a large number of new families enrol from near and 
far. We hope you have settled in well and enjoy working with us throughout 
the years ahead. I hope everyone had a relaxing holiday break, although it 
was quite stressful with the fires, heat and continual smoke. Hopefully the 
worst is over and some normality can begin to return to the most affected 
areas. 

On a far more positive note, I have been visiting classrooms and I am really proud of how everyone (even our new 
Foundation students) have settled into their school and got stuck into their learning. Classes are very calm and settled, 
and students have opportunities to make some new friends this year. Great work, everyone. I think that all the work staff 
put in during the break setting up their learning spaces and preparing for their classes was definitely worthwhile, and has 
been a huge support to the students. 

This year we have welcomed three new staff; Miss Hartley, our new Assistant Principal, as well as Miss Thiele and Mr Celi, 
both teaching staff. We are indeed lucky to have these wonderful staff join our team and I know I say this time and time 
again – I am truly blessed to have such a hard- working and skilful 
staff of teachers and Education Support staff.  

 

School Captains 

I am very happy to announce our School Captains for 2020. This 
year we have selected two girl captains, Amelia Tanner and Bridget 
Bishop. We certainly had a big job choosing, as we had a large 
number of written applications to consider. I thank all the year 6 
students who applied for the School Captain role, and I encourage 
you to please consider being on our Student Leadership Council or 
applying to be a House Captain. These will be announced shortly. 
There are many opportunities to have a leadership role within the 
school and we really value your input into decisions we make. 

Our new School Captains will be presented with their badges at 
next Monday’s assembly, and they will read out their written 
application to the audience. Congratulations Amelia and Bridget. I 
know you will be excellent role models to our school community. 

 

 

Important Dates 

3-7 February Senior Swimming 

11 February Wander Through West 

4.30pm to 5.30pm 

12 February Nude Food Day 

12 February School Council Meeting 

5.45pm 

4 March F-6 School Photos 

10 March Kinder School Photos 



Playgroup 

We are excited to host a 2 hour playgroup in our Kindergarten every Wednesday from 9am – 11am. This is for parents and 
their children from 0-5 years old (pre-schoolers). This is conducted by Jess Hale , one of our Kinder staff, and sessions 
include creative play, songs, stories, rhymes, movement and other activities to promote socialisation, personal 
development and language acquisition. It is a terrific way for parents to meet and make friendships. It is FREE to attend 
and morning tea is supplied as well. We would love to see you there if you have a baby, toddler or pre-schooler. Yesterday  
was our first session and we had a really good turnout. Enjoy some photos of everyone having fun. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wander Through West 

Wander Through West provides an opportunity for parents/carers to visit the school with your child/ren and meet their 
teacher and see the learning they have been doing this year. We invite you to come along on Tuesday 11th February 
between 4.30 and 5.30pm. Your child will have some special work they would like to show you, and it is a great chance to 
clarify anything with their teacher, and to meet up with the Specialist teachers. We would love to see you drop by and 
show your interest in our school and the great things we are doing.  

 

School Council Nominations 

We are currently looking for Nominations for School Council. Nomination forms are available from the front office. If you 
are committed to working behind the scenes making important decisions and learning more about the school / Kinder so 
that we can make it the best it can be, then please nominate yourself – or someone else for these positions. Nominations 
close at 4pm on Monday 24th February. Please have a chat with me if you would like to know more. Meetings are held 8 
times per year from 5.45pm – 7.30pm approx. 

We have 1 x DET (Teacher) vacancy, 2 x Parent vacancies, and 1 x Community (Kinder) vacancy. Those School Councillors 
who are retiring are; Sharon Mawby, Suzannah Reuben Matthias, Sarah Morrow and Jessica Thompson. 

School Council terms are for 2 years, with the exception of the Community (Kinder) position which is for 1 year only. 
Retiring members are able to re- nominate for a further period on School Council. 

 

3 and 4 Year Old Kindergarten 

Our Kindergarten is currently FULL. This means we have no further spaces to offer this year as we have a limited number 
according to our Licence of 33 places. This is really positive, as it means families really value the program we offer here, 
the terrific staff, beautiful facilities, and see the benefits- especially with transition to school. It has become a one stop 
shop for families! Therefore, if you or someone you know has a 3 or 4 year old child for Kinder in 2021 I strongly 
encourage you to come into the school and get them enrolled SOON! Yes, even for 2021, as it is first in first served. We 
have 33 places available only. Taking enrolments for 2021 NOW. 

 

Regards, 

Jocelyn 



Hi My Name is Britt Hartley and I am the new Assistant 
Principal.  

In 2019 I worked as Acting Principal at Kiewa Valley Primary 
School and before that I was Assistant Principal at 
Baranduda Primary for 5 years.  

I really love to help children become the best they can be at 
reading and writing and love spending time in the classroom 
working with teachers and students.  

I have a partner and 3 step children aged 15, 13, and 10. I also have 2 cats names Chino 
and Latte.   

Thank you to everyone who has made me feel so welcome at WWCC. Please make sure 
you come and say hi so I can get to know you and your family too.  

MEET 

MISS HARTLEY 

Supported Playgroup at 

Wodonga West  

Children’s Centre 
 

Supported playgroups are free weekly group sessions with a trained facilitator. They are funded by the Victorian Depart-

ment of Education and Training. 

Responsive to the needs and interest of all eligible families, opportunities are provided for parents to: 

 Learn about local services and meet other parents for emotional support and friendship. 

 Develop the skills and confidence to support their children’s learning and development. 

The playgroups provide: 

 Snack or lunch to encourage healthy eating habits. 

 Opportunities to play with a large range of toys, art and craft activities. 

 Help to improve children’s readiness and transition to pre-school and school. 

 A well structured environment with lots of activities to stimulate children’s learning and imagination. 

 Exposure to the English language and the chance to socialise with other families. 

 Smalltalk, a program designed to enhance the language and communication skills of your child through parent strat-

egies and play. 

 

Our playgroup sessions will be held on Wednesdays from 9am to 11am at our school, 230 Lawrence Street Wodonga, with 

our facilitator Jess Hale. 

Please register by calling the school on 02 6024 1188 or visiting our school office. 



Wellbeing 

I look forward to catching up with returning students and getting to know new students. 

As the student wellbeing officer my door is always open for students and parents. Please 

feel free to drop in and introduce yourself or let me know if you have a concern or require 

further information on any issue regarding your child or family.  

 

Studio West 

Applications are now being taken by year 5 and 6 students who would like to participate in 

the Studio West program for the first half of the year. This involves going to WSSC and 

learning about hair and beauty techniques. Students will learn how to give hand massages and 

about straightening and curling hair among other things. This is a fantastic opportunity for students. 

Past participants have also said how much fun it was to be involved. 

 

Canteen 

Canteen will run on a Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday at lunch time for snacks the same as last year. A slushy or shaky 

shake cost $2 and everything else is less than this price. We have wonderful year 6 canteen helpers working in the 

canteen and I commend students who are  already showing fantastic manners when lining up and waiting their turn.  

 

 

Win a free Slushy – anyone who purchases a slushy in the next two weeks will get a ticket in the draw 

to win a free slushy. Good luck. 

 

 

Focus Group 

This year anyone in year 4, 5 or 6 has been invited to join our focus group to have a say on topics that affect them and our 

school. This may be something you wish to discuss with your children. Students are also able to suggest topics to be 

discussed in the focus group. Our first topic is houses and questions such as what we like/don’t like, how to improve it 

and reward choices. Our first get together for this group will be next week.  

 

 

Wander Through West 
We would like to invite you to ‘Wander Through West’ on  

Tuesday 11th February from 4.30pm to 5.30pm. 
 

 Meet our Teachers 

 Visit your child’s classroom 

 Look at what they have been learning 

 Visit the Specialist Teachers 

 Visit our Kinder 

 Clarify anything with staff 
 

Please join us! 

Wellbeing 

Report 



 

 

It’s been an exciting start to the year for our new Foundation students. They have 

enjoyed getting to know their teachers and learning our school rules and 

expectations. Below you will find some photos of their morning activities. 

A reminder that Wednesdays in February  are student rest days and are being 

utilised for entry assessments. If you have not already booked in an entry 

assessment or have any questions please speak with your class teacher. 

Private music lessons available 

at school every Thursday 

Instruments taught are Piano, 

Keyboard, Guitar, Piano Accordion and Ukulele. 

Contact Heather Wilson on 0459 256 480 



 

This week we had Senior Swimming at Waves in 

Wodonga. 

Below are a few photos from the event and articles 

written by students from our Year 4 class! 

Sports 

News 

“This week we did swimming, it was really fun. Our 

swimming teacher was really nice and I learnt a lot like back 

stroke, survival backstroke and freestyle. In my team we 

always had to practice our freestyle because we weren't that 

good. I enjoyed it when the swimming teacher dropped a 

block and we had to find it under water. I like going 

swimming because they don’t just teach to swim they actually 

teach us some survival tips if we drown underwater.  

At school we do maths, spelling, reading and writing. We are 

mostly working on our spelling. At PE we are learning about 

teamwork. We are also doing a Nude Food Day next week on 

Wednesday and you can only bring containers, no gladwrap 

or sandwich bags, just no single use plastics.”  

- Rhon 

“During the last week we have been doing swimming. We 

started on Monday and end on Friday. It was pretty hard for 

5/6S and 2/3G because we had to go to Waves straight away 

after the bell went in the morning.  

After Mr Stagg did the role the classes went on the Bus and 

went to Waves. It was pretty hard getting into the pool straight 

away because it was very cold so it was really hard for us. But at 

the same time it was still really fun because we got to go and 

jump off the diving board and we also got to play with a light 

black brick. 

There was also a good thing doing swimming lessons because 

you will learn how to swim better than before. Another thing is 

you also gain strength and you also get more fit and that’s why 

you should do swimming lessons.”  

- Sharnaea 

“I like swimming because you get to learn more things and 

swimming is very good with Asthma! Swimming is a very 

good sport. I like swimming because it helps to keep you 

cool. The end.” - Nayte 



Do you hold a concession 

card? 
If you hold an eligible Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card you are able to bring this in and complete an 

application for CSEF funding which is an amount of money that helps families cover the cost of some of the user pay items 

on your charges list. This includes sports levy, swimming, cultural events, excursions and camps. 

Student Medical Ambulance Cover 
This is a reminder that The Department does not provide personal accident insurance ambulance 

cover for students. Parents/Guardians of students who do not have student accident insurance/

ambulance cover, are responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for an injured student, 

including the cost of ambulance attendance/transport and any other transport costs. 

Parent payments are  now due for 2020.  

Payment options include Cash, EFTPOS or BPay. 

If you need to set up a payment plan please contact the office. 

 

 

 

Our school photo days are: 

Foundation to Year 6: Wednesday 4th March.  

Kinder: Tuesday 10th March 
 

Order forms will be sent home with children, please remember that money and 

order forms are due on photo day. We would like everyone to please make an effort 

to be on time and presentable on photo day. 



We are working hard to ensure that every day at school we are maximising the chance your children 

have to learn. Missing a day or two here and there or arriving ten minutes late doesn't seem like much 

of an impact however every day counts. Take a look at the following chart to see how much of an 

impact missing school can have. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When we talk about concerns regarding being absent, we are definitely not talking about children 

coming to school when they are sick and should be at home. Sending children to school when they are 

sick can easily make others sick—including our teachers! We are also not talking about the odd family 

holiday where children are given life-long opportunities through experiences. Absenteeism, and 

lateness, are about the habits and routines that form life habits of commitment and punctuality. 

A smooth morning routine helps your child arrive at school feeling ready to make the most of the first 

few hours of the day. Here are some top tips to help your child succeed: 

 Think about what you need to achieve in the mornings and try to do most of it the night before. 

 Make your child a list of what needs to be in their bag so they can help with getting ready 

 Try and find out ahead if there is anything special happening  

 Think about having weekly schedules and reminders 

 Bath/Shower the night before where possible 

 Ensure breakfast is eaten everyday as this helps your child 

 concentrate better at school. 

 If there is something that you know causes conflict in the 

 morning, like not wanting to eat breakfast, talk about it the night 

 before. 

CHILD 
SAFE 
HOT 

TOPIC 
Attendance 

When your child 

misses just... 
That equals… Which is… 

And therefore, 

from Prep to Year 

12, that is… 

This means the 

best your child can 

achieve is... 

1 day a fortnight 20 days a year 4 weeks of school Nearly 1.5 years of 

school 

Equal to finishing 

Year 11 

1 day a week 40 days a year 8 weeks of school Over 2.5 years of 

school 

Equal to finishing 

Year 10 

2 days a week 80 days a year 16 weeks of school Over 5 years of 

school 

Equal to finishing 

Year 7 

3 days a week 120 days a year 24 weeks of school Over 8 years of 

school 

Equal to finishing 

Year 4 



PFF will be starting back on Monday 10th 

February after assembly in the Childcare 

building.  

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

 

 

There has been changes to our canteen menu. 

I have included a copy of the new menu with 

this Link Letter and hardcopies are available 

from the office. 
 

 

Please ensure you are using the new menu when placing 

your orders. 

Canteen 

News 



F—Year 6: Wednesday 12th February 

Kinder: Thursday 13th February 

AN INITITIVE OF 

DO 

Pack snacks in reusable containers 

Pack drinks in reusable bottles 

Pack reusable utensils when needed 

Pack your food in reusable containers or bags 

DON’T 

Avoid lunches packed in plastic bags, cling film or foil 

Avoid disposable drink bottles, cans, cartons and bottles 

Avoid disposable forks and spoons 

Avoid pre-packaged lunches or single serve items 

Our Plastics Police will be inspecting lunch boxes 

and giving out stickers to those with nude food! 



Welcome back all our families from last year as well as our families who are new to our 

kindergarten this year.   

As a whole the kinder children have settled in really well.  They have been busy explor-

ing their new learning space, and are starting to learn the routines and expectations 

which come with kindergarten.   

We have been going for walks around the school grounds to become familiar with our 

surroundings.  We even got to watch the big kids board the Bus to swimming.   

 

Plastic 

Day 

DON’T 

FORGET 









REMINDERS 

Students must wear a broad brimmed hat at school in Term 1. If you do not have a 

broad brimmed hat please see the office  to purchase one for $15.00. 

Payments for the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program in Term 1 are due by 

Friday 7th February to ensure your child is able to participate in the program.  

If you use Facebook please like and follow our page to receive our updates and 

reminders 

Wearing a helmet is compulsory when riding a bike 

or scooter. 

“NO HELMET NO RIDE” 

Please remember that the school carpark is for the vehicles of staff, authorised parents/

visitors and Disabled Permit holders only. This is not a drop off/pick up zone. 

Our school uses Compass School Manager for ALL communication. If you require  log in 

details, assistance or have any questions relating to Compass please see office staff. 

School banking occurs each Friday. Please ensure you return your banking by Friday 

morning. 


